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The Methodist Church


East Anglia District

Review of District Assessments for 2014-17

Following a review of the method by which District Assessments should be calculated, the District Policy Committee recommends the following for the three years 2014-15, 2015-16 and 2016-17:

a. The current measures of ‘membership’ and ‘deployment’ (ministerial and lay) should continue to be used.  [Serious consideration was given to using the attendance figures taken from the October Count each year but they proved to be so similar to the percentages produced by membership that the Review Group decided not to propose this change.]

b. Half of the agreed budget should be calculated and attributed to each Circuit by membership and the other half by deployment.

c. When calculating the relevant deployment, each full-time ordained minister will be counted as one and each full-time lay employee in a ‘pastoral’ role will be counted as 0.75.  Part-time appointments on a pro rata basis.

d. A full-time minister from another denomination who fills a ‘station’ because it is part of an LEP (Beccles, Harleston, etc.) will count as 0.5.

e. A full-time Methodist minister who fills a ‘station’ because it is wholly part of an LEP (Bungay) will count as 0.5.

f. A 7% cap is to be applied each year so that the Assessment for each Circuit does not go up or down by more than 7% per annum.

g. As before, appointments that can be properly described as ‘new work’ will be excluded from the deployment figure for the first five years of the appointment.

h. A further review to take place in Spring 2016.
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